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Senator Bailey, Representative Mathieson, and members of the Health 

Coverage, Insurance and Financial Services Committee, I am Bob Carey, 

Superintendent of the Bureau of Insurance. I am here today to testify in opposition to 

LD I402. 

The Bureau does not support using executive branch resources to staff a 

legislative study, which are normally staffed by the Office of Policy and Legal 

Analysis. The Bureau further believes the analysis of the MGARA program’s long- 

term solvency can be completed as part of the Bureau’s ongoing assessment and 

oversight of the health insurance market, and its regular work with stakeholders and 

interested parties. 

Thank you, I would be glad to answer any questions now or at the work 

session.


